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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
       Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
       Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

      E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

We love our monthly Intergenerational Board Game Afternoons with grade 5 students from Park 
Meadows Elementary! Our next event takes place Thursday, February 13 - come and join us for 

an afternoon of games and snacks! This is a great opportunity to connect with the younger    
generation. We also have a monthly Intergenerational Craft and Music Afternoon in partnership 

with the Lethbridge Family Centre. This program brings seniors together with children aged 1-10 
for an hour of crafts, music and story-telling. Our next date is Wednesday, February 26. We are 
always looking for more volunteers in both of these intergenerational programs. If you have any 

questions, call 403-329-3222 or drop by Nord-Bridge and ask for Ashley! 

 

NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

Newsletter 



 

Page 2 

Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $60 

New Memberships: $63 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud member of the  
Alberta Association of Seniors Centres. 

Welcome to 61 New Members!  

We are happy to have you here! 

Welcome February! 

Don’t forget the Valentine’s luncheon on    
Friday, February 14 at 11:30am in the     
Dunford Diner. Tickets go on sale Tuesday, 
February 4 at 8:30am, for $15 per person.  

A big thank you to all the volunteers that 
helped to take down all the Christmas trees 
and decorations. A job well done. 

Another big thank you to Doug Youngren for the many volunteer 
hours putting on the Monday Morning Jams, the Friday Evening 
Jams and Dance in the Multi-Purpose Hall, and entertaining at 
Outreach events on Monday afternoons. He has spent 20 years 
doing all of this volunteering for Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre. 
Thank you again Doug - you will be missed. 

Don’t forget Coffee with a Constable on Wednesday, February 13 
from 10:00am to 11:30am, with Constable Leanne Christos of 
the Lethbridge Police Service. Hope to see you there. 

If you want your picture taken as a new member, come in and 
see Walter Kerber on Monday, February 10th at 10:00am in the   
Library. Free portraits for new members! 

Free hearing tests at Nord-Bridge, performed by Lethbridge 
Hearing Centre, take place on Thursday, February 20. Appoint-
ments are necessary - book your appointment at the Front    
Reception Desk. 

Come and enjoy free massages by students from the Southern 
Alberta Institute of Massage, on Friday, February 21 from 
9:30am to 11:30am in the Nord-Bridge Board Room. This is on a 
first come, first served basis.  

Have a great month everyone! 

Helen Gepneris,  
Board President 

Roxanne Cooke Gladys Nemeth 

Gayle Oliver Bonita Ouimet 

Jean-Noe Ouimet Ivan Bering 

Leanne McMillan MaryAnn Fuller 

Marlo Griffin Douglas Creig 

Neil Tinnish Mildred Rinke 

Shirley Hill Jeannette Chase 

Nicholas Lokhoret Marion West 

Dianne Mandell James McKinstry 

Rosalee Dorosh Orest Dorosh 

Valerie Taylor Mel Perry 

Cal Piotrowski Johanne Reid 

Zoia Schacher Walter Melvin 

Judy Dawson Doug McLaren 

Lorelei Parker Terry Sutton 

Wendy McLaren Shan Simpson 

James Miles Lowell Davidson 

Sheila Linn Lorne Burnett 

May Olshaski Dawn Baumann 

Wanda Korevaar Joe Watson 

Marilynn Barnes David Barnes 

Kurt Yucytus Bruce Byers 

Douglas Huff Faye Hamilton 

Janice Vucurevich Rick Sera 

13 Anonymous 
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Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for  

program information, photos,  

videos, newsletters, and more. 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

Executive  
Director’s Report 
 

A friendly reminder, the Annual General 
Membership Meeting will be on Wednes-
day, April 2nd at 9:30 am in the Multi-
Purpose Hall. Nord-Bridge will elect three 
(3) new Directors for a three (3) year team 
to our board. Nomination forms will be 
available at the Front Desk starting on 
Wednesday, February 12th. Nominations 
will close on Friday, March 14th at 4:30 pm. For more details 
please see the notice on page 5 of this month’s Newsletter. If you 
would like more information please ask to speak with me at the 
Front Desk. 
 
This month I am finally able to 
share some news with our  
membership. In February 2023, 
Anne Chudobiak, a member of 
Nord-Bridge, passed away. Anne 
was a member of Nord-Bridge 
from 2015 until her passing. 
Anne participated in Keep Fit 
classes, Meditation, and Euchre 
every Wednesday afternoon. 
Anne also enjoyed Monday Jam 
Sessions, where her and a group 
of others who nicknamed them-
selves the “Back Table Bandits,” 
would play Yahtzee and other 
board games while they listened to music. Anne also frequently 
signed up for our Mystery Day Trip Outings, where members 
would sign up and board our bus to an unknown destination.   
Mystery destinations included Park Lake for a picnic lunch and ice 
cream, Nanton’s candy store and antique shops, and a Hutterite 
Colony to tour their shops and enjoy a hearty meal. Anne would 
also participate in many of our special events such as the Canada 
Day BBQ, special luncheons, and our Seniors Week activities. 
When Anne passed away, we were informed that she had chosen 
to leave her entire estate to be divided equally between Nord-
Bridge and the Alberta Birds of Prey Foundation in Coaldale. This 
came as a big surprise to both organizations. Colin Weir,             
co-founder and managing director of Alberta Birds of Prey, and I 
became the executors of Anne’s Estate. Last month, we finally 
received the final documents to finalize the estate. In total, Anne’s 
estate generously gifted Nord-Bridge and Birds of Prey 
$103,139.75 each. The Board of Directors will be finalizing a legacy 
recognition of naming a room after Anne for her kind and generous 
donation. Nord-Bridge will forever be able to honor and recognize 
Anne Chudobiak.  
 

If you are considering leaving a gift for Nord-Bridge in your will, 
consider doing this through an endowment fund at the Community 
Foundation of Lethbridge and Southwestern Alberta. With an    
endowment fund, your gift is invested and professionally managed, 
and Nord-Bridge receives the income from the endowment fund as 
an annual grant in support of our ongoing operations. This means 
your gift is a permanent and sustainable source of support for 
Nord-Bridge. For more information, you can talk to Charleen      
Davidson at the Community Foundation, cdavidson@cflsa.ca or 
403-328-5297, or to myself. You can also visit this link for more 
information https://cflsa.ca/donate/. 
 

David Ng,  
Executive Director                                                            

facebook.com/nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

nordbridgeseniors 

mailto:cdavidson@cflsa.ca
https://cflsa.ca/donate/
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Executive Committee 

Board of Directors: 
 

First year 
David Green 
Alan Stalker 
Lorrie Vos 
 

Second Year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 
 

Third Year 
Randy Butterwick 
Anne Pauls 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director         David Ng 
Financial Administrator       Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator        Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator       Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator        Maria Lisun 
Office Administrator/Outreach      Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant      Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Manager              Bety Castillo 
Cook          Tyler Johnson 
Kitchen Team Member                         Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/Custodian      Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor        Cindy Dykstra 
Director of Fund Development     Julie Sarich  
Go-Friendly Bus Driver       Terry Beauchemin 

Nord-Bridge Meeting  
Reminders 

 

Monthly 
Outreach Committee :  
First Mon. (Sept. - May) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings:  
Second Wed. 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wed. in  Feb, May, Sept, Nov 
 

Annually 
Annual General Meeting:  
First Wed. of April 9:30am 
 

General Member Meeting:  
First Wed. of November 9:30am 

President:  Helen Gepneris 

Vice-President: Dianne Smith 

Treasurer: Tracy Beauchemin 

Secretary:             Judy Cartwright 

Past President:    George Berg 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi. To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions? Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  DAILY 50/50 DRAW 
 

*POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
      

 

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

*POSTPONED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  
Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 

with sound system and AV costs in the building.       
 

RECENT WINNERS 
Jan. 6 - Ernie Woodgate $115 

Jan. 13 - Pat Santa $85 
Jan. 20 - Shirley Hall $75 

Jan. 27 - Ernie Woodgate $93 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons 
Thanks also to Cheryl Orr for  
selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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BUILDING OPERATING FUNDS 
RECENT DONORS 

 
Heather Boychuk $30 

Michael Bennett,  
in Memory of Fred Veres $100 

 

 

NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 
 
Year to date: $1,460.75 
 

Over 29 Years Experience 
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
PHONE: 403-327-4145    

FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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*NEW PRICES 
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Seniors System Navigator    

The days are starting to get longer, 
however the temperatures are still 
cool. The flu season is still upon us. 
The month of February is all about  
prevention, symptoms, and tips to 
keep you stay healthy until spring. 
Here is some advice for staying 
healthy, from Active Aging Canada. 
 

Charlene Kocken   

BA, BSW, RSW, 

Seniors System Navigator  
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Happy 2025 and into February already! Here is a photo from January 
up at Moyie Falls in BC where I got to spend time with family for New 
Years! 
 
It was a very busy month last month with new programs and registra-
tions starting. We are still looking for more participants in an intergen-
erational program on Wednesdays at 3:15pm in partnership with the 
Lethbridge Family Centre. Our seniors are partnered up with children 
from ages 1-10 years old where we participate in crafts, listen to   
stories, and sing nursery rhymes! This is a great time to connect with 

the younger generations for an hour once a month. The next date will be on Wednesday, 
February 26th at 3:15 pm and the theme will be Teddy Bear Picnic. Stop by and check it 
out!  
 
The Valentine’s Day luncheon tickets go on sale Tuesday, February 4th at 8:30am at the 
Nord-Bridge Front Desk for $15.00 per person. Please note we will not hold tickets for 
anyone and it is first come, first served. If you are buying tickets for a larger group, 
please have the patron’s names ready for the tickets as this will help us at the doors for 
seating on the day of the luncheon. Please also keep in the mind this luncheon is in the 
Dunford Diner, NOT the Multi-Purpose Hall. *Please note, there will be no Ukulele Circle on February 14th due to the luncheon. 
 
Tax season will soon be upon us! Our Community Volunteer Income Tax Program will start up on Monday, March 3rd and run 
until April 30th for drop offs only, with no appointments allowed. This is a free service for low income residents. If you have any 
further questions on the tax document drop off process, please find more information on page 11 of this newsletter or contact 
our Front Desk at 403-329-3222 and ask for Maria or Erin. Please note, this service is not available until March 3rd. We cannot 
file taxes earlier than this time and appreciate your patience. 
 
The Fall In-House Awards Luncheon is also coming up on Friday, March 7th. This is for any member who participated in the Fall 
2024 In-House Tournament for Pool, Table Shuffleboard, Floor Shuffleboard, or Darts. Guests of members are welcome to  
attend this luncheon for $10.00 per person. Tickets are available now at the Front Reception Desk. Members who played in the 
tournament last fall have already paid for this awards luncheon. Please ask me if you are unsure. 
 
Our dragon boat team, the Sea N’ Oars are back once again to participate in the annual Lethbridge Dragon Boat Festival in 
June! We will be starting dryland training for paddlers next month at Nord-Bridge once a week in the evenings. If you are inter-
ested in being on the team please contact Ashley at 403-329-3222, as space can fill up fast. 
 
There have been questions regarding the Moonlight Run this year and if Nord-Bridge will have a team. Unfortunately, no, how-
ever I am willing to help our members sign up individually online for this event, which is planned for Saturday, March 22nd.  
 
As always please do not hesitate to reach out to me either in person, over the phone or through email if you have any ques-
tions, concerns or suggestions regarding programs - I am happy to help. 
 
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 
 

~Ashley Kern  -  Program Coordinator 

Programmer’s Report 
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In the Flex Room 
*Registration is required,  
either in person at Nord-Bridge or  
online at www.nordbridgeseniors.com 
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Fundraising Report 
Happy February – I must say we love what we are able to do because of amazing members like you! 
 
2025 continues to provide us extra friendships, challenges, and ongoing changes here at the centre.  
Don’t feel like you need to stay away because you may not feel the same way about a conversation with 
someone – it’s ok for all of us to think differently! I miss the days when we could chat about everything 
without fear of offending someone. My heart goes out to anyone who is struggling to fit in, not feeling 
good about themselves, or just sad. It’s ok – it’s that time of year that we should be embracing each 
other and our differences. Growing stronger together – we are the Friendly Centre!   
 

Fundraising events are in full swing – and our Under Northern Lights Gala, set for April 26, 2025 is   
going to be so awesome! We have the Bamboo Guppies performing for us, and we will be hosted by the 
Coast Hotel again for this 6th annual event. Last year’s event was very successful – increasing our 
profits substantially. This year I hope to double that! Maria has been a great support and our sweet friend Erin is a great source 
of positive resources during the challenges that come with any fundraiser! We have some wonderful people supporting us as 
sponsors and cannot thank them enough. If you know anyone who would like to be a gala sponsor, please send them my way!   
 

I am very passionate about my role here at Nord-Bridge and am working to ensure everyone knows that “Seniors” is not a 
swearword!   
 

Keep Happy – Keep Hugging – and Keep Harmonious! 

 

Julie Sarich  - Director of Funds Development 

In the Flex Room 
*Registration is required,  
either in person at Nord-Bridge or  
online at www.nordbridgeseniors.com 
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Roaming Retirees 
Happy New Year Friends! 
 
2025 came fast and January went even faster. It was a busy month, but it has been wonderful. I was able to spend time with my 
kids, family, and friends. I even got to meet my all-time favorite singer, Corb Lund! If you haven’t ever heard his music, look it 
up and you can thank me later. Thank you to the coolest Uncle for the surprise. 
 
We have a new convener for the Monday Morning Jam Session. Thank you Roy Swidinsky, for taking this amazing program over 
and a big thank you to Doug Youngren for all the music and smiles you have given us 
over the years. We appreciate you.  
 
February is the month of love, as well as half priced chocolate on the 15th. I will be     
celebrating Valentine’s Day in Fernie, attending Ponies and Planks. Our Valentine’s  
luncheon will be on Friday, February 14th this year, and tickets will be going on sale  
Tuesday, February 4th at 8:30am at the Front Desk. Please have the names of your 
guests as well as phone numbers ready to help you and your party be seated easier and 
faster.  
 
Our first Outreach program of the year was a success. We danced the afternoon away 
with Celtic Routes. The Valentine Outreach program theme on Monday, February 10th is 
Love, with 20th Century piano music by James Moore.   
 
Unfortunately, we do not have any travel coming up this month, but we are still taking 
suggestions for outings around the city, and nearby communities. If you have any travel 
ideas, please see Erin. 
 
Be Kind. Be Grateful. Be You.  

~Erin Bates  
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Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network      
 
Happy February everyone! The month of February can be a 
cold time; often the weather may deter folks from wanting to 
leave the house unless they have to. Often, this can lead to 
feelings of loneliness and isolation. I thought this month 
would be a great time to reflect on self-care and the        
importance of taking care of yourself and your emotional and 
physical wellbeing.  
 
Taking care of yourself is important no matter your age, but 
it’s especially important as you get older. Life can bring 
unique challenges like changes in health, new routines, or 
feeling a bit isolated, but focusing on self-care can make all 
the difference. It’s never too late to build habits that help you 
feel better and enjoy life to the fullest. Staying active, even 
with simple exercises like walking or gentle yoga, can boost 
your energy and keep you moving comfortably. Eating    
nourishing foods and staying on top of your healthcare helps 
you feel strong and ready for anything. 
 
Don’t forget about your mental and emotional well-being - 
they’re just as important as your physical health! Doing 
things that challenge your mind, like puzzles or learning 
something new, keeps you sharp. Connecting with others, 
whether it’s family, friends, or community groups, can bring 
joy and remind you that you’re never alone. Taking up     
hobbies, volunteering, or simply spending time on activities 
you love can give you a renewed sense of purpose. 
 
Remember, taking time for yourself isn’t selfish - it’s essen-
tial. When you care for your own well-being, you’re better 
able to support the people you care about. Little steps like 
staying active, eating well, getting enough rest, and finding 
moments to be grateful can make every day brighter.  

 

Marissa Hardy 
 
LEARN  
Case Manager  
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


